
  

 

STATUTORY EXEMPTION APPEAL 
TIMELINESS DETERMINATION 

 

Date: April 12, 2022 
To: Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 
From: Lisa Gibson, Environmental Review Officer – (628) 652-7571 
  
RE: Appeal Timeliness Determination – Golden Gate Park Access & Safety Program Statutory 

Exemption, Planning Department Case No. 2021-010167ENV 
 
On April 6, 2022, Howard Chabner, Victoria Bruckner, Richard Skaff and Patricia Arack, filed an appeal with 
the Office of the Clerk of the Board of Supervisors of the statutory exemption for the proposed Golden Gate 
Park Access and Safety Program (proposed project, or project). As explained below, because the Board of 
Supervisors is the approving decision-making body for this project, the statutory exemption is not 
appealable to the Board of Supervisors in this case. 
 

Date of  
Approval Action 

30 Days after  
Approval Action 

Appeal Deadline 
(Must Be Day Clerk of Board’s 

Office Is Open) 

Date of  
Appeal Filing 

Timely? 

To be determined Not applicable Not applicable Wednesday, April 6, 
2022 

Not applicable; 
not appealable 

 
Approval Action: On March 10, 2022, the Planning Department issued a statutory exemption from the 
California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) for the proposed project. Section 31.04(h) of the San Francisco 
Administrative Code defines Approval Action and Date of Approval Action. In this case, the Approval Action 
for the project is the Board of Supervisors’ adoption of the ordinance amending the Park Code to adopt the 
Golden Gate Park Access and Safety Plan (board file number 220261). This Approval Action has not yet 
occurred. 
 
Appeal Timeliness: Because the Approval Action will be taken by the Board of Supervisors, the statutory 
exemption is not appealable to the Board of Supervisors, and no timeliness determination is applicable.  
 
Members of the public may comment on the statutory exemption for the proposed ordinance (board file 
number 220261). For information concerning the date and time of any associated Board of Supervisors 
hearing on the proposed ordinance and how to convey comments concerning the proposed ordinance, 
please contact the Office of the Clerk of the Board at (415) 554-5184. 


